
   

 

RICHARD LANDER SCHOOL BULLETIN 

14th October 2021 
Dates for your diary 
 
OCTOBER 
Friday 15th 
Primary School Football FesƟval with 
RLS Sports Leaders 
Saturday 16th 
U14 County Netball Fixture 
Sunday 17th 
School Show Jumping CompeƟƟon at 
Pendarves EC 
Tuesday 19th 
Netball Fixture ‐ RLS vs Truro High  
Tuesdays and Fridays in October/
November/December  
Year 11 MeeƟngs with Careers4U 
Wednesday 20th 
Governors MeeƟng ‐ Finance and 
General Purposes  
Year 11 Music Concert  
ESSA Swimming Championship – 
South West – Millfield School  
Thursday 21st 
U14 County Hockey Tournament 
‘Meet the Tutor’ Evening 
Netball Fixture ‐ RLS vs Penryn  
Friday 22nd  

Wear it PINK for Breast Cancer 
Now 
 
Monday 25th ‐  Friday 29th 
HALF TERM BREAK 
 

NOVEMBER 

Monday 1st—Friday 12th 
Year 11 Pre Public Exams (PPE—
Mocks) 
Tuesday 2nd 
GCSE Maths 1 Re‐sit 
Thursday 4th 
GCSE Maths 2 Re‐sit 
Monday 8th 
GCSE Maths 3 Re‐sit 
Covid‐19 VaccinaƟons 
Wednesday 10th 
Netball Fixture ‐ RLS vs Truro School 
Governors MeeƟng ‐ Personnel 
Monday 15th—Friday 19th  

NaƟonal Enterprise Week 
GCSE Biology 1 Re‐sit 
Wednesday 17th 
Visit to Kresen Kernow 
Thursday 18th 
Netball Fixture ‐ RLS vs Penair 
Friday 19th 
Truro City of Lights 
Covid‐19 VaccinaƟons 
Saturday 20th 
U16 County Netball Tournament  
Monday 22nd 
GCSE English Lit 2 Re‐sit 
Tuesday 23rd 
Netball Fixture ‐ RLS vs Mullion 
Wednesday 24th 
Governors MeeƟng ‐ Policy 
Friday 26th 
Y11 Drama ‐ Dress Rehearsal 
GCSE Biology 2 Re‐sit 
Business Studies Assessment 2 10C/
BS1  
 

DECEMBER 
Thursday 2nd 
Marine Engineering Workshop with 
Sea Cadets  
Netball Fixture ‐ RLS vs Falmouth 
Friday 3rd 
Mixed Year 11 County Hockey 
Tournament  

Tuesday 7th 
Y11A GCSE Drama PracƟcal Exam 
Thursday 9th 
Nasal flu ImmunisaƟons  
Y11B GCSE Drama PracƟcal Exam  
Friday 10th 
Y11 PPE Results Day 
Monday 13th 
Flu & Covid‐19 VaccinaƟons 
Friday 17th 
Last Day of Term 
 
Monday 20th December ‐  Monday 
3rd January 
CHRISTMAS BREAK 
 

JANUARY 
Monday 3rd January 
Bank Holiday 
Tuesday 4th  ‐  Friday 14th 
Year 9 Progress Reviews 
Wednesday 12th  
Cambridge NaƟonal Business 
Studies  
Governors MeeƟng ‐ FGB Data 
PresentaƟon 
Thursday 13th 
Year 9 OpƟons Evening 
Monday  24th  ‐  Friday 4th 
February 
Year 10 Progress Reviews 
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GÊÊ� Lç�» Y��Ù 9 N�ã��½½ T��Ã! 
CÊÃÖ�ã®Ä¦  ®Ä U14 CÊçÄãù F®Ä�½Ý ã«®Ý S�ãçÙ��ù! 
 

W hat a fabulous bunch of young women! Above; our Year 9 Netball Team who have been training hard this 
week to ensure a selected squad are well prepared for the County Final tomorrow, to be played at Truro School 
between 8 qualifying teams.   
 
Earlier this week, the squad below played in a County Netball qualifier at Truro School, winning 5 out of 6 of their 
games and finishing a very convincing second, which has won them a place in the final. Ably led by Captain Elsie, 
the team played 5, 14 minute, lightening speed games, some of which saw them scoring more than  
a goal a minute! We wish them the very best for tomorrow’s game and will be cheering in spirit from home! 
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 NÊÙã« CÊÙÄó�½½ BÊÊ» F�Ýã®ò�½  
 

I  for one have always taken an interest in books. Be it, how 
our universe works, where a poor bell boy might find treasure 
in a Russian countess, or how our human race came to be. All 
only at my hands. It seems books have got it all. The North 
Cornwall book festival proves no exception to this superlative 
principle.  
 
Upon arrival we were greeted by a team of affectionate, 
companiable staff for whom I was very fond for their keen 
attire to running the festival and had it been without their 
loving presence the festival would not have proceeded as 
expertly and orderly as it did.  
 
Our hospitality for the day was a humble tent that housed a 
rough carpet on the inside and wonderful cranes sat in 
twosomes across the walls. Chairs and tables, like apples and 
pears, distributed across the area. This was all very well for our 
first guest, Matt Abbot. A kind hearted man who lives by 
poetry. It was a bit of hot seating, he allowed all of us to 
contribute and even lead us in baby steps to writing our own 
poems. Had it not been for his tolerant and patient ways, I 
certainly would not have written 4 stanzas (yes I got carried 
away). 
 
Quickly, we moved on to Joff Winterhart, a talented, born to be 
a comedian man with a genius that lead to the creation of a film 
“Days of Bagnold summer”. He showed us graphic design in a 
way that left even him in stitches and the creation of a baby 

with a donkey 
leg named 
Jeffery 
Perquiche. At a price of ‐80p we all got personalized drawings 
from him (he accepts mind payment). 
 
Finally, we met the screenwriter fanatic. Christopher William Hill 
was a man of passion and that drove us to negotiate with each 
other over a Cadbury Crunchy Mini Roll. We all wrote our own 
short scripts to finish. 
 
I, upon re‐reading, have forgotten to add about the book shop. 
Every author did a signing or pre signed books and then shipped 
them our way. Matt Abbott’s “Hurricane in my head” is the one 
which I managed to get my hands on, and it is the best poetry 
book I have ever read. 
 
Written by Connor, Year 9. Drawings by Joff Winterhart. 
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YEAR 7 READATHON! 
 
We are inviting all our year 7 students to take 
part in Read for Good’s sponsored event. It’s a 
fun activity that gives books to children in 
hospital and raises money for more books in our 
school. 
 
What do you do in a sponsored read? 
 
 You ask friends and family to sponsor you 

for reading as much as you can in the time 
given. 

 You can choose whatever you like to read – 
stories, comics, non-fiction, newspapers, 
recipes, even an instruction manual – 
anything goes! 

 Get sponsored per page, per chapter, per 
book or for every ten minutes you spend 
reading.  

 
How do I get sponsored ? 
 
 You’ll be given your own sponsor card and 

bookmark - fill in your name, class and 
make a note of when the sponsor card 
needs to be returned.  

 List what you plan to read (remember all 
reading is good reading!) on the inside of 
the sponsor card.  

 Ask friends and family to sponsor you – per 
page, per book, per ten minutes, whatever 
suits you.  

 It’s really easy for sponsors 
to pay online at 

www.readforgood/sponsor – and means you 
don’t have to worry about handing money in 
to school 

 If they can’t sponsor you online, they write 
it on your sponsor card and give you cash or 
a cheque to take into school. Remember, 
never ask strangers to sponsor you. 

 
What is the money used for? 
 
 The money you raise helps to buy brand new 

books and storyteller visits for children in 
hospital.  

 Books and stories cheer kids up, relieve the 
boredom and help children in hospital to 
feel a bit better. ! 

 And our school will get to choose free books 
vouchers worth 20% of the money we raise! 

 
 
What’s in it for me??? 
 
 I can try different books, authors, types of 

reading to find out what I like the most.  
 It feels good to help seriously ill children. 
 My school will get free books! 
 Kids who choose to read for fun are more 

likely to do well at school, in their GCSEs 
and ‘A’ levels, and later in life! 

AND IT’S FUN!!! 
 
I’m in — what’s next? 
 
 Choose what you would most like to read. 

Remember – anything counts!  
 Try to read as often as you can and 

encourage friends to get involved. 
 Remember the money you raise will be 

helping lots of children in hospital. 
 
The Readathon starts Monday 18th October 
until Monday 1st November.  

“Good books are as important as good doctors 
when you are in hospital. One makes your 

body better and the other your soul.” 
 
Adam (age 13), Leeds General Hospital 
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FÊó�ù AÙãÝ �Ä� 
L®ã�Ù�ãçÙ� �ÊÃÖ�ã®ã®ÊÄ 
 

C ongratulaƟons to our writers 
and poets who have been 
recognised for their excellent 
entries in Fowey Arts and Literature 
compeƟƟon.  
 
Well done to Luca and Ruby who 
won their categories and Tabitha 
(Runner Up), all of whom were 
awarded generous prizes. Well 
done also to all the students who's 
entries were highly commended 
and received detailed feedback 
from the judging panel.   
Here are some of them with very 
proud teacher Miss Niles!  
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L ast Friday we took part in #helloyellow  
We asked our community to wear something yellow 
to show our young people that we are not alone with 
our mental health, we all struggle with how we are 
feeling at Ɵmes and this year has been tougher than 
most.. 
 
And KERPOW! The response was amazing!  
 
It turns out spoƫng the yellow in a person's ouƞit is 

great fun and being surrounded by the colour yellow 
is actually really upliŌing too!  
 
Thank you 
Richard Lander 
for your 
kindness and 
posiƟve energy; 
for making the 
effort to show 
true solidarity. 
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 UÖ��ã� FÙÊÃ T«� ARK 

T he ARK students have been 
busy making sure that they are 
keeping up with naƟonal and 
world events.  
On ‘NaƟonal Poetry Day’ (7th 
October) they recited a poem 
called ‘Choose a poem’ for the 
whole school to view. They urged 
all students to ‘pick up a book and 
just get going’.  
They also embraced ‘World 
Mental Health Day’ by wearing 
yellow, learning about mental 
health in lessons and checking in 
on teachers and friends alike.  

T«� AÙ» PÙ�Ý�ÄãÝ…. T«� 
GÙç¥¥�½Ê 
 

L ast term Layla, Devon, Bradley, 
Ben, Bronwin, Lewis, Alex, Charlie 
and Elliot, along with the Ark 
teachers, worked with Mrs Nortje, 
Mr Gibbons and filmmaker, Susan 
Lay to create shadow puppets and 
perform The Gruffalo by Julia Donaldson.  
The beauƟful puppets, expertly manipulated by our puppeteers, along with clear 
nataƟon and the best Gruffalo voice actor you have ever heard made for a truly magical 
performance and the whole experience was greatly enjoyed by all.  
 
Due to Covid‐19, it was not possible to invite a large live audience along, but Susan Lay’s 
beauƟful film really captures the creaƟve process in the lead up, along with the 
performance itself. 
 
Watch out for it on our social media and school website next week! 
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 UÖ��ã� FÙÊÃ T«� D�Ý®¦Ä T��«ÄÊ½Ê¦ù D�Ö�ÙãÃ�Äã 
Y��Ù 11 DT S��ÃÖ�Ù T�Ý» 
Year 11 DT students were asked to 
SCAMPER (SubsƟtute, combine, adapt, 
modify…) their GCSE design ideas to start 
thinking outside the box. As you can see 
they came up with some incredible, life 
changing design ideas! Huge well done to 
Oscar P, Finn M, Freddie H, Owen H, Harry 
H, Stan R,  Archie and the rest of 11D/DT1! 

 

KS3 G�ã IÃ�¦®Ä�ã®ÊÄÝ WÊÙ»®Ä¦ ó®ã« 
DÊÊ�½�Ý 
Key Stage 3 students are currently starƟng 
their Design Technology lessons with a 
doodling task. Whilst we like our students’ 
exercise books and school work to be neat, 
we recognise that doodling has benefits in 
improved focus and stress relief! Students 
are really enjoying the acƟvity and 
producing some great results.  Read more 
about the benefits of doodling here:  
hƩps://www.health.harvard.edu/blog/the‐
thinking‐benefits‐of‐doodling‐
2016121510844 
 

N�ó L�Ý�Ù Cçãã�Ù 
We are really excited to receive delivery of our new 
Laser CuƩer. Here are Isaac and Bailey—Year 10 
Graphics and DT students using our fabulous new 60W 
metal‐tube laser cuƩer. It 
is much more powerful 
than our old laser cuƩer 
so we can’t wait to see 
what the students will 
produce using it. Watch 
this space!  
 

CNC AÄ®Ã�ã®ÊÄ 
Last term, 6 of Miss O’Connor’s GCSE Graphics Students created 
an animaƟon with Cornwall Council and Carbon Neutral 
Cornwall  to introduce the Cornwall Youth Climate Crew ‐ a 
group of  Carbon Neutral Youth Ambassadors who are working 
with Cornwall Council. Our students created the majority of 
drawings/illustraƟons and story boarded the whole idea and the 
results are excellent.  
hƩps://vimeo.com/628877603 
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 MFL CÊò�Ù D�Ý®¦Ä CÊÃÖ�ã®ã®ÊÄ 

T his year, students from all year groups have been invited to channel their French and 
Spanish culture‐inspired‐creaƟvity into designing covers for their Modern Foreign Languages 
exercise books. Here are some of their teachers’ favourites. 
 
Mrs Shine was delighted with these 
Year 11 GCSE Spanish designs! 
 
Ms BenneƩ was really impressed 
with all of her student’s French and 
Spanish 
inspired 
cover 
designs 
and here 
are just a 
few that 
caught 
our eye! 
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 ‘Mù F®ÙÝã SÖ�Ä®Ý« 
NçÃ��ÙÝ’ 
 

M rs Fewster has been geƫng 
to know her Year 7 Spanish class 
and was super impressed with these lovely liƩle ‘Mr 
First Spanish Numbers’ books which students 
designed & produced for a homework task last week! 
 
 

C�½��Ù�ã®Ä¦ B½��» H®ÝãÊÙù MÊÄã«  
W�½�ÊÃ®Ä¦ BÙù�Ä KÄ®¦«ã B��» 
®ÄãÊ S�«ÊÊ½ 
 

O ctober is Black History Month; a wonderful 
opportunity to be part of naƟonal celebraƟons to 
honour the too‐oŌen unheralded accomplishments of 
Black Britons throughout our history.  
 
We have been delighted to reconnect with former 
student, Bryan Knight, who is now a London‐based 
journalist and oral historian. He hosts the Tell A Friend 
podcast, discussing current affairs and historical topics 
and he has been published in The Guardian, among 
many other journals, with an excellent arƟcle on Altheia Jones‐Lecointe who was at the forefront of the Black 
Power movement in the 60s and 70s. 
 
Bryan presented an assembly to students, where he shared his experiences of being educated in Cornwall along 
with the importance of learning diverse histories, and some excellent 
resources where students can engage with Black history. 
 

Why not start by reading some of Bryan's 
own work. Here on BBC Bitesize where 
Redruth gets a special menƟon 
hƩps://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/arƟcles/
zwv27yc 
 
Or here in The Guardian hƩps://
www.theguardian.com/society/2021/
sep/09/altheia‐jones‐lecointe‐the‐black‐
panther‐who‐became‐a‐mangrove‐nine‐
hero 
 
Thank you so much Bryan for being so generous with your Ɵme. 
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 Sãç�ù®Ä¦ M®�ÙÊÖ½�Ýã®�Ý �Ä� M�»®Ä¦ B®ÊÖ½�Ýã®�Ý 
 

S tudents from year 10 and year 11 including several from our Eco team and 
Women in STEM were given the opportunity to make their own bio plasƟc 
thanks to an amazing workshop run by Janine Bisson, the Stem Project 
Coordinator at the EducaƟon Business Partnership along with Libby Challoner, 
a final year student at Falmouth University studying Sustainable ProducƟon, 
which combines design with science. Libby explained that, as it’s “easy to 
make bioplasƟcs” then “why aren’t we doing more of it?” 
 
The workshop began with a video introducƟon from Emily Stevenson, a marine biologist who set up the Beach 
Guardian project who explained the many different types of plasƟc that may wash up on our beaches, and how 
they can be collected, counted and analysed. ( hƩps://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MfDw_6PDn9w or hƩps://
rltv.richardlander.cornwall.sch.uk/View.aspx?id=12909~5i~adrggXka8s )  
 
Students carefully separated out samples provided from various beaches 
into primary microplasƟcs ( those manufactured to be small such as nurdles 
and biobeads) and secondary microplasƟcs ( larger items that have been 
broken down ie by wave acƟon). They then counted them to determine 
which beach they may have come from. Students spent Ɵme considering 
why the content is different at different sites.  
 
Later students were given instrucƟons for making their own bio plasƟc using 
agar extracted from seaweed collected locally, corn‐starch and glycerol. 
They were able to experiment with proporƟons to change the properƟes of 
the plasƟc that they made, and add dyes to change their colour.  Moulds 
were provided so that students could make various objects including 
dinosaurs and bees and honeycomb. 
 
The students were commended on their interest and enthusiasm, and were 
equally excited to be able to take home their home‐made bioplasƟc 
products. A big thankyou to Miss Cornish for organising such an inspiraƟonal 
opportunity for our students.  
 
Well done, team! 
Mrs Hope 
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W ell done to the RLS Equestrian Team representaƟves who competed in the Goonbell Riding Stables 
Secondary School Gymkhana compeƟƟon held last Sunday. The girls did very well and came third having had a 
super aŌernoon compeƟng ‐ it was the first event for Elizabeth's and Ruby's horses, Alfie and Skye, everyone 
tried really hard and they all had a lovely team spirit.  
CongratulaƟons  and thank you for represenƟng the school so well to Elizabeth, (Team Captain, Year 10) riding 
Alfie, Victoria riding Tor, Coral May riding Tor, Imogen riding Paddy, and Ruby riding Skye.  
Thank you to the parents, transporters & supporters too! 

RLS EØç�ÝãÙ®�Ä T��Ã ‐ GÊÊÄ��½½ R®�®Ä¦ Sã��½�Ý S��ÊÄ��Ùù S�«ÊÊ½ GùÃ»«�Ä�  

The Big Draw Festival is a worldwide 
celebration of drawing, promoting the 
universal language of drawing as a tool for 
learning, expression, and invention! 
 
Drawing is proven to enhance creativity, 
strengthen focus and strategic thinking and 
improve holistic health! 
 
Get involved by 
coming along to 
the Art department 
at lunchtime to 
create a fantastic 
collaborative 
drawing! 
 
Wednesday 13th / 
Thursday 14th & 
Monday 18th —
Thursday 21st 
October 
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@richardlanderschoolart on 
INSTAGRAM 
 

Our Richard Lander School Art Department Instagram 
account posts beauƟful artwork on most school days.  
Here is a selecƟon of what has been posted this week 

All about Robert Rauschenberg today 
#richardlanderschool #gcseart #arƟsƟnspired 

BeauƟful architecture 
drawing by Anabel 
#gcseart 
#gcsesketchbook 
#drawing 
#richardlanderschool 

Great Ernst Haeckel work by Tegen and Maya 
#richardlanderschool #gcseart #gcsesketchbook 
#arƟsƟnspired #drawing 

Excellent A‐Z photoshoot by Tizzie . Finding the 
leƩers of the alphabet in unusual places 
#richardlanderschool #gcsephotography 

Great drawing KS3 workshop for The 
Big Draw today at lunchƟme . Students 
lying on the floor and drawing around 
eachother as well as legs and hands to 
create a large overlapping collaboraƟve 
drawing . TBC NEXT WEEK! COME 
ALONG!  #thebigdraw #drawing 

 

FantasƟc Lucinda Rogers style painƟng by 
Amber #richardlanderschool #gcseart 
#gcseartsketchbook #painƟng #arƟsƟnspired 
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 W�’Ù� H®Ù®Ä¦! 
 
We regularly adverƟse jobs on our school website at  
richardlander.co.uk/vacancies 
Here is one of the 4 roles we are currently hiring.  
If you are interested in applying please visit the school 
website or call 01872 273750 for more informaƟon 

UÖ��ã� ¥ÙÊÃ ã«� C�Äã��Ä M�Ä�¦�Ù 
 
Hi Mums, Dads and Carers, 
 
Just a few words from the canteen manager Sonia. 
 
As with the rest of the country, supply issues are a 
liƩle problemaƟc at present – but rest assured we will 
sƟll produce or find plenty to keep your children fed. 
We offer a very comprehensive range of food; 
however, some prices may fluctuate at the moment. 
 
On another note, we are currently looking for two 
extra members of staff to join our kitchen team. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

BÙ��»¥�Ýã C½ç� 
I would also like to make you aware that breakfast 
club will be opening again aŌer half term. This will be 
daily between 8 and 8:30 in the canteen. A selecƟon 
of breakfast food will be available including: 
‐Bacon or sausage baps 
‐Bean and cheese bites 
‐Homemade breakfast bars 
‐Freshly baked croissants and rolls 
‐Yogurts and granola 
‐Fruit pots including grape and melon 
‐Plus a range of hot and cold 
drinks will also be available. 
 
 

General Kitchen Assistant ‐ £9.50 per hour – Term 
Time only ‐ no experience needed as in house 
training will be given. 
 
The first vacancy is for 8 – 14:45 including a 30 
minute unpaid break. 
 
The second vacancy is 12 noon – 14:30. 
Anybody who may be interested in either of these 
posiƟons should contact our Business Support 
Manager, Anna Jones, either on 07880065800 or via 
email at anna.jones@miƟe.com. 
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 CÊÄ¦Ù�ãç½�ã®ÊÄÝ 
M�ó¦�Ä! 

A major highlight of this 
term has been geƫng to 
know our Year 7 
students. They are a 
fantasƟc bunch of 
bright, kind & resilient 
students and we are 
delighted to have them 
all as part of our 
community.  
 
We are discovering that 
some of them have 
remarkable skills..  
 
CongratualƟons to Mawgan who has recently secured 
a place in the South West Men’s arƟsƟc gymnasƟcs 
squad and is the only boy in his age group from 
Cornwall going to the NaƟonal Finals in Birmingham! 
He will compete in November as an individual and also 
as part of the South West team.  
 
Mawgan's tutor group were really impressed with his 
gymnasƟc demonstraƟon and will all be following his 
progress in November. His commitment to gymnasƟcs 
is truly inspiring and we are really looking forward to 
hearing all about Mawgan's compeƟƟons over the 
next 5 years!  
 

C�Ä ùÊç «�½Ö çÝ 
¥®Ä� ã«®Ý Ö«ÊãÊ’Ý 
ÊóÄ�Ù? 

 
Our Duke of Edinburgh 
Bronze Award students 
found this photo on the 
Bissoe trail and we have 
a feeling it might be 
very precious to 
someone. Could you 
help us reunite it with 
its owner please? 

 

2021 
Y��Ù�ÊÊ»Ý 
R���ù ¥ÊÙ 
CÊ½½��ã®ÊÄ  

Yearbooks have 
finally arrived! 
Thank you for your 
paƟence whilst 
waiƟng for the 

2016‐2021 leavers’ book. All ‘collecƟons’ are ready at 
main recepƟon and ‘postal’ orders will start 
dispatching from Monday. Unfortunately, we won't be 
able to upgrade ‘collecƟons’ to ‘postal’ orders and we 
also won’t be able to accept any addiƟonal orders. We 
hope you enjoy revisiƟng those amazing memories ! 
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 M�Ù®ã �Ä� Aãã�Ä��Ä�� C«�ÃÖ®ÊÄÝ! 

C ongratulaƟons to those students who topped the 
merit board for their communiƟes of the last 2 weeks. All 
students who are in the top 10 in their communiƟes for 
merits will go into the termly prizes draws on a weekly 
basis. They include: 
WEEK 4 
Sithula W (GRKn) in Godrevy  
Charlie S (PDCa (PJBi) in PenƟre  
Alice L (RTWh) in Rame  
Amelie H (TACo), Aimee H (TJAn) & Dylan G (TBLu) in 
Towan  
In Y10 Lily‐Rose B (10PTCo) achieved the highest 
amount of merits  
In Y11 Rebecca H (11PHKn achieved the highest amount 
of merits  
Sithula W scored the highest merits across the school 
last week with 30 merits, so well done to him. 
 
The following Tutor Groups achieved the highest amount 
of merits in their communiƟes last week: 
        •Mrs Willcox's tutor group in Godrevy 
        •Mrs Downing's tutor group in PenƟre 
        •Miss Rickatson's tutor group in Rame 
        •Mrs Jones's tutor group in Towan 
        •In Year 10 Miss Ellis's tutor group achieved the 
 most merits last week  
        •In Year 11 Mrs Knowles's tutor group achieved 
 the most merits last week  
 
CongratulaƟons to students in the following tutor 
groups.  Your tutor groups were the highest aƩending in 
your community last week: 

        •Mrs Knight’s tutor group in Godrevy 
        •Mrs Norman's tutor group in PenƟre 
        •Mr Brooker's tutor group in Rame 
        •Mrs Dalby’s tutor group in Towan 
        •In Year 10 Miss Michell's tutor group were the 
 highest aƩending  
        •In Year 11 Miss Cockle’s tutor group were the 
 highest aƩending  

WEEK 5 
Freya H (GSWi) in Godrevy  
Luke D (PJBi) in PenƟre  
Tilly R (RRRo) & Emily K (RJCr) in Rame  
Noah G (TLTh) in Towan  
Joshua L (TACo) in Towan 
In Y10 Isabella S (10GLWi), Riley B (10PGMi) & Sisi W 
(10TLFo) achieved the highest amount of merits  
In Y11 Wen Jing Z (11PDDa), Tom R (11GEBo), Lola B 

(11RBTa) & Jossie W (11TDCr)  achieved the highest 
amount of merits  
Noah G (TLTh) scored the highest merits across the 
school last week with 30 merits, so well done to him. 
 
The following Tutor Groups achieved the highest amount 
of merits in their communiƟes last week: 
 
        •Mr Sidwell's tutor group in Godrevy 
        •Miss O'Connor's tutor group in PenƟre 
        •Mr Brooker's tutor group in Rame 
        •Mr Webb's tutor group in Towan 
        •In Year 10 Mrs Fox's tutor group achieved the 
 most merits last week  
        •In Year 11 Mrs Bond's tutor group achieved the 
 most merits last week  
 
CongratulaƟons to students in the following tutor 
groups.  Your tutor groups were the highest aƩending in 
your community last week: 

        •Mrs Willcox's tutor group in Godrevy 
        •Mrs Norman's tutor group in PenƟre 
        •Mr Brooker's tutor group in Rame 
        •Mr Conrad's tutor group in Towan 
        •In Year 10 Mrs Hope's tutor group were the 
 highest aƩending  
        •In Year 11 Miss Cornish's tutor group were the 
 highest aƩending  

Well done to all students in these tutor groups! 
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